## Town of Salisbury



Academy Hall – 9 Old Coach Road PO Box 214, Salisbury, NH 03268 603-648-2473 - (fax) 603-648-6658

Geoffrey Hodges, Chair
Dora Rapalyea
Debbie Bartz
Cemetery Trustees
John Bentley, Sexton

## Meeting Minutes – June 15, 2022

Meeting was called to order at 4:00 p.m.

Present:

**Trustee Chairman Geoffrey Hodges** 

Trustee Secretary Dora Rapalyea

Trustee Debbie Bartz Sexton John Bentley

Visitors:

None

Minutes of May 18, 2022 were read and approved by the Trustees.

Old Business: The tree work in Fellows Cemetery has been completed. The Cemetery Trustees are very pleased with the care and consideration that Bill Partridge and his team took during this very delicate project.

New Business: The Care of Fellows Cemetery is not yet completed. The Trustees would like to have the tree stumps removed and attempt to grow grass in the opened area. We will be focusing on the removal of any trees that pose a problem in any cemetery. The gate at Mills Cemetery needs to be repaired and Fellows Cemetery also needs a gate.

The Cemetery Master list needs to be updated. This will be a very time consuming and precise endeavor. With the guidance of our Sexton John Bentley we will see this project through.

The stonewall around the Baptist Cemetery is being cleared of leaves and debris. All small trees have been removed from the lane next to the cemetery.

Much work needs to be done in all seven cemeteries. We invite anyone to come and join us in our quest to preserve and improve our very beautiful and historic cemeteries.

**Public Comment: None** 

Next Meeting: July 20, 2022 at 4:00 p.m. at Academy Hall

Meeting Adjourned: 5:00 pm

Respectfully Submitted,

Dora Rapalyea Secretary, Cemetery Trustees